COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, June 13, 2011

HEADED ITEM NO. 4 (c) (ii)

MINUTES OF THE  TRANSPORTATION STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING 
HELD ON 25TH NOVEMBER, 2010
Present:
 Elected Members:
Councillor E. Coburn

Councillor P. Cosgrave

Councillor C. Keane

Councillor D. Keating

Councillor T. Ridge

Councillor E. Tuffy 

Sectoral Interests:   No attendees
Council Officials: 
Mr Jim Walsh, Director of Development, Parks and Roads.

                                 Mr John Mc Loughlin, Senior Engineer
Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer

        Guests:


Mr. Gary Keegan, Irish Rail 

Apology: 
Dr Kevin Farrell and Cllr W Lavelle 

An Cathaoirleach, Councillor D. Keating presided.

1.
Confirmation of Minutes

On the proposal of Cllr. D. Keating, seconded by Cllr. C. Keane, the Minutes of the meeting of the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 30th September 2010 were confirmed and approved as a true record and signed by the Cathaoirleach.

2. Presentation by Irish Rail
The Cathaoirleach welcomed Gary Keegan from Irish Rail to the meeting to the meeting. Mr. Keegan gave a wide ranging presentation to the committee on the DART Underground Project (Heuston to Connolly Interconnector) and the Kildare Route Project outlining the background and reviewing the current position in relation to both projects.

Following contributions from Cllr Coburn, Cllr. T. Ridge, Cllr. P. Cosgrave, Cllr. C. Keane and Cllr. D keating; Mr. Keegan responded to the Members queries and the presentation was NOTED.

3. Report on Draft Work Programme

The Members discussed and NOTED the report submitted outlining the Proposed Work Programme for the Committee in 2011 which resulted from submission from the Members.
4. Motions

The Motion in the names of Cllr W Lavelle and Kevin Farrell was not put, due to the absence of both, but it was decided that as the core matter of the motion was listed in the work programme at item 3 information attached to the report could be circulated.
5. AOB

It was requested that the date of the SPC committee be reexamined as some members found it difficult to attend on Thursday. It was agreed that this matter would be raised with the O&P meeting to seek resolution and that members be requested to give their views.
The meeting concluded at 7.00 p.m.


 _______________                              _______________

Councillor D. Keating                            Date

Cathaoirleach
